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Thank you for the opportunity to testify today. We very much appreciate the time and effort that Senator Prozanski and committee staff put into to hammering out legislation limiting liability of the medical industry during this pandemic. 

This is not an issue we take lightly – the 7th Amendment right to a jury trial should be sacrosanct. However, this pandemic is an extraordinarily unique occurrence. This is why we have been open to these discussions.

The piece of legislation we have been working on puts a relatively small barrier, but a barrier nonetheless, in the way of Oregonians who feel they have been harmed during the pandemic. 

The draft bill (LC 775) adds an extra step in the existing legal process for a victim to overcome. In simplified terms, when a case related to negligence and the delivery of health care is filed, the medical provider may file paperwork proving they have complied with all guidelines related to Covid-19 protocols. The victim may file their own paperwork or affidavit disputing that proof. A judge would determine at this very early step whether there is an issue of material fact over compliance. If there is none, then the case stops. 

If the judge determines there is a legitimate disagreement over whether the provider has complied, the case can go forward.

This process provides a quick out for providers who scrupulously follow all the protocols. It harms victims who cannot easily prove that protocols were ignored. 

[bookmark: _Hlk51917876]That said, if the legislature determines that medical immunity is a necessity, this is a process – pending a few remaining small details – that will reduce the harm to victims. Six months into the pandemic, we are not yet convinced this is necessary.

The negotiations on this were very productive. We spent several months working hard, listening to each other, and problem solving. The medical industry refrained from overreaching and I like to think we exhibited some flexibility while driving a hard bargain. I was really impressed with OMA and OAHHS. 

Before the committee acts on this, it will be very important for those most affected by the legislation to be heard. As we know, seniors, people with disabilities, and Black, Indigenous, and Oregonians of Color are most impacted by this pandemic. Their voices were not in the room while their rights were being narrowed. The work product may suffer as a result. Throughout this spring and summer, there have been reports of systemic bias in the diagnosis and treatment of Covid-19. When the topic of implicit bias was debated, the group struggled to properly grapple with the issue.

We worked hard to engage other stakeholders away from the negotiating table. The advice and insight of the loose group of Covid-19 Advocates (participants include Disability Rights Oregon, AARP, Latino Network, Autism Speaks, Oregon State Council of Senior Citizens, Native American Youth Association, among others) was helpful in improving the bill. That said, we cannot speak on their behalf.

To date, there have not been many lawsuits at all filed against the medical industry related to the pandemic. A lot of people deserve credit for the quality of care and the (relative to other states) limited number of cases and limited loss of life. But we still want to make sure those who have been harmed get their opportunity to tell their story to a jury. 

Other interests are also seeking immunity from liability related to the pandemic. We believe the dispute resolution process described in the bill could be a model for businesses and schools seeking immunity, if they can convince the legislature that Oregonians they harm should have their rights diminished.

